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PM Netanyahu: I Call on President Abbas to Continue the Talks

(Communicated by the Prime Minister's Media Adviser)

Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu, this evening (Sunday), 26.9.10, said: "I call on 
[Palestinian Authority] President Abbas to continue the good and sincere talks that we 
have just started, in order to reach an historic peace agreement between our two 
peoples."

During the day, and in recent days, Prime Minister Netanyahu has been in close 
contact with US Secretary of State Hilary Clinton and other senior US administration 
officials, as well as with Egyptian President Hosni Mubarak and Jordanian king 
Abdullah, and has updated them on the efforts to ensure both the continuation of the 
talks and their success.

Prime Minister Netanyahu made it clear, in his talks, that Israel is ready to hold 
continuous contacts in the coming days in order to find a way to continue the peace 
talks between Israel and the Palestinian Authority.

Prime Minister Netanyahu added: "I hope that President Abbas will stay in the talks 
and, with me, continue on the road towards peace, which we started only three weeks 
ago after many in the world realized that my intentions to achieve peace are serious 
and genuine, and that I honor my commitments.  During my Government's term in 
office, Israel has gone a significant way towards helping the Palestinians by easing 
restrictions, which has advanced their quality of life, both in Judea and Samaria, and 
in the Gaza Strip.  I say to President Abbas: For the future of both our peoples, let us 
focus on what is really important.  Let us proceed in accelerated, sincere and 
continuous talks in order! to bring about an historic peace framework agreement 
within one year."

Prime Minister Netanyahu expressed his great appreciation for US President Barack 
Obama's, Secy. of State Clinton's, and [former] Senator George Mitchell's major 
efforts towards resuming the peace talks and ensuring their continuation.


